

April 7, 2017

Steve Moran
President and CEO
Corridor Resources Inc.
#301, 5475 Spring Garden Road
Halifax, NS B3J 3T2

Dear Mr. Moran:

Thank you for your letter of March 15, 2017, requesting a delay in consultation on environmental assessment (EA) of proposed exploratory drilling of the Old Harry prospect in order for Corridor Resources to obtain results from a Controlled Source Electromagnetic (CSEM) survey and revisit its spill trajectory modeling.

Since EA consultations should be based on the most accurate and relevant information, the C-NLOPB agrees with your proposed approach. Please keep in mind that time has been afforded by the C-NLOPB and governments to validate a well for EL 1153 on or before January 14, 2020 (with a possible one year extension with the payment of a drilling deposit). Corridor should not expect any further extensions.

Electromagnetic Geoservices Canada Inc. has received a scoping document from the C-NLOPB for an EA for its proposed CSEM survey. This and other documents relating to this EA are available at www.cnlopb.ca.

During your review of spill modeling, you are encouraged to revisit comments made from Environment and Climate Change Canada (ECCC) and others on your previous model. You may wish to re-engage ECCC and Fisheries and Oceans Canada prior to initiating this new work.

The C-NLOPB looks forward to initiating consultations on the EA as soon as the above-noted information is available.

Yours truly,



Terence Hubbard. Natural Resources Canada
 Wes Foote, Natural Resources Newfoundland and Labrador